
Submitter: ANNETTE PEARSON 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Energy and Environment 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB301 

I am hopeful that anyone that actually reads this bill realizes the hidden agenda 

wrapped up in something that sounds good. This would lift already agreed upon SB 

1589. The restrictions for access in the Newberg pool only apply to a very specific 

and small percentage of boats that actually create a safer experience for recreational 

boater on that section of river. The amount of energy spent trying to reverse this bill is 

ridiculous. Keep existing SB 1589. It is good for the river and most of the people 

recreating in this area. 


